Notice in English for Posting on Valleyair.org

NOTICE OF PRELIMINARY DECISION
FOR THE ISSUANCE OF AUTHORITY TO CONSTRUCT AND
THE PROPOSED SIGNIFICANT MODIFICATION OF FEDERALLY
MANDATED OPERATING PERMIT

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control
District solicits public comment on the proposed significant modification of TRC
Cypress Group LLC at the southwest 1/4 of Section 22, Township 32S, Range
23E, Mount Diablo Meridian in the Midway Sunset Oil Field in Kern County,
California. The proposed project is to modify three existing 62.5 MMBtu/hr
natural gas/produced gas-fired oilfield steam generators to reduce their NOx
emissions 5 ppmv @ 3% O2 to comply with District Rules 4306 and 4320 and to
limit total SOx emissions from the stationary source to 139,999 Ib/year.

The District’s analysis of the legal and factual basis for this proposed action, project
# S-1221387, is available for public inspection at
http://www.valleyair.org/notices/public_notices idx.htm and at any District office.
There are no emission increases associated with this proposed project. This will
be the public’s only opportunity to comment on the specific conditions of the
modification. If requested, the District will hold a public hearing regarding issuance
of this modification. For additional information, please contact the District at (209)
557-6400. Written comments on this project must be sent or postmarked
by July 10, 2023 to publicnotices@valleyair.org or BRIAN CLEMENTS,
DIRECTOR OF PERMIT SERVICES, SAN JOAQUIN VALLEY AIR
POLLUTION CONTROL DISTRICT, 4800 ENTERPRISE WAY, MODESTO, CA
95356.
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